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1. Paragraph 9 on page 4 of this Decision reads as:

Further, it has come to our attention that RTD has begun construction on 
the crossing prior to receiving Commission approval as is required pursuant to § 40-4-106, C.R.S.  

That paragraph should have included a footnote to the paragraph.  Paragraph 9 shall be amended to include the following footnote:

In Proceeding No. 11A-492R, we referred similar issues to an Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) for disposition.  The ALJ in that proceeding held a hearing 
in which RTD’s General Manager, its Assistant General Manager of Capital Programs, and its Project Manager for the West Corridor Project were ordered to appear to offer testimony and answer questions regarding RTD’s failure to seek Commission approval before commencing crossing construction projects.  RTD put forth a legal argument at that hearing that under § 40-4-106, C.R.S., it was discretionary on the part of RTD as to whether to file an application for approval of construction of, or improvements to, existing crossings under that statutory language.  This argument was dismissed outright by the ALJ.  

At the hearing, RTD’s General Manager avowed that RTD would make it official policy to seek approval from the Commission prior to the commencement of construction of new crossings or improvements to existing crossings.  This commitment was memorialized in Decision No. R11-1062, issued September 29, 2011.  
However, it appears that RTD’s commitment to seek prior approval from the Commission was short-lived.  Therefore, we find it appropriate to order RTD to once again appear before the Commission at a date to be determined to explain why it continues to seek to circumvent our statutory authority to require approval prior to beginning crossing construction work.

In this instance, we will require RTD to appear at a hearing, which will be scheduled at a date subsequent to April 22, 2016.  This hearing will be an en banc hearing before the Commissioners at which time we will expect a full accounting for RTD’s actions.  At that en banc hearing, we will expect RTD to come prepared to offer appropriate solutions to alleviate this problem going forward.  We will require RTD management, including its General Manager, Assistant General Manager for Capital Projects, RTD Project Manager, and concessionaire to appear before the Commission.
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